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SCHOOL COUNCIL 

Minutes

February 8, 2018
6:30pm- 8:00pm

	In Attendance: Cheryl Cader, Sammie Button, Jennifer Lee, Jennifer Smith, Ms Sheldrake, Mrs. Gedye, Christina Carter, Mr. Petrucelli, Sara Pettigrew, Crystal Seager, Kate Post
Regrets:

David Cook, Lisa Hammell




	1. Previous Minutes
	Correction made and sent to be posted on website.

	2. Principal’s Report
	School Photographer – Presentation from Creative School Imaging, regarding services and photos they can offer for our school.  Proofs within week and a half and final product within 3 weeks, from the due date.  Wide selection of backgrounds and they can also offer class photos and different products such as certificates or staff/visitor badges.  Products they can offer include; graduation photos, magnets, key tags, holiday cards. 
People

· New staff
· Ms. Stanfield will be taking on a new position with the Board, Digital Integrated Program Consultant: K-12
· Her replacement will start Friday February 16, 2018
· There will be a one day transition
Program

· Kindergarten Registration began Monday February 5

· Reading by the end of Grade 1

· At present 

· 32% are at or above grade level

· 33% are approaching grade level (this is up by 14% since September)

· 35% are struggling readers (this is down by 11% since September)

· We are purchasing the START Reading program for grade 1’s recommended by our Reading Specialist and Communications System people

· Math

· Our Math Team focus is on estimation, more specifically the reasonableness of the answer or ‘about’ how much

· Why? 

· We want to reduce student math anxiety and get them to guess

· This promotes ‘is the answer reasonable’

· Science in the Classroom

· Is taking place

· Communication

· We are using walkie talkies to communicate at recess and throughout the school day for the safety of all

· Wellness Room, programs being run at nutrition breaks are

· Girls Ignited, knitting club, maker space, building challenges, outdoor, yoga

· It’s also open throughout the day for students to drop in and get some support with their school work

· Parent Workshops
We have an opportunity for a Presentation from McMaster Children’s Hospital – April 19th at 10:00 am (coffee at 9:30am) – after discussion council decided that we would like a workshop focused on anxiety/stress.  Ms Sheldrake will put together a hand out to send to families to see who can attend.  Mr. Petrucelli to see about arrangements for childcare during the session, for those that require it.

Plant

· Technology

· Mr. DeMan received the Apple Laptop, many thanks

· His older laptop has been repurposed to a teacher

· Health and Safety

· Fire Inspection from the Fire Dept. is taking place on February 23

· Walkie Talkies

· The school spent $1507.00 purchasing 4 walkie talkies for a communication system when on the playground.

· Before the purchase there was no way to communicate with the staff on the playground 

· School Travel Planning

· Plan has been signed by myself

· The major focus is to raise awareness 


	3. Teacher’s Report
	Ms Sheldrake attended to talk about the lead role she has taken on by creating the wellness room along with Mr Anderson, Mr DeMan, and  Ms Beattie.

Ms Sheldrake has come together with a group for girls Grade 5 to 8 to work on positive self image.  Primary grades, working on communication using play.  Helping support children that require assistance. Mr. P is working on mindfulness by teaching yoga.  Our students at Huntington are doing wonderful things and want to start using media platforms where they can become positive role models, by using different ways of media. Mr. P and Ms Sheldrake are working on way to let the students take a bigger leadership role in posting on the social media accounts to show how they can be great and positive role models.

Ms Gedye

Senior girls and boys basketball half through junior season to start soon.  Senior swim team to start practicing after March Break, Huntington Recreation Centre will be done so practices will take place there starting March 29th for five weeks from 3:30-4:30, we will be sharing with Lisgar School.  Meet date is May 4th.

A group from Mc Master will be coming on May 14th to teach Grade 6 to 8 students Water Polo, after this there is possibly going to be a fun tournament held at a later date.
Dance fest 2018, intermediate going to Glendale, sharing their routine on stage in the morning and watch the other schools, then they are given feedback, afternoon workshop is hip hop.

Grade 3 students went to Battlefield House.

119 students went on the ski trip, lots of parent volunteers this time. Everyone had a great time!
Grade 7 and 8 trip to Toronto on June 5th and 6th 

June 7 - Grade 1 and 2 year end trip to soccer world, past experience is that this has been a great trip, price has increased, asking for assistance with the cost of the school bus to keep the cost down approximately $300 for both buses – school council normally funds buses for sports teams not school trips

Coding club, a volunteer came and taught the kids about the coding, stopped at holidays, looking to start up again, as the students seemed to enjoy it.

Media – common sense media, website for parents and teachers you can put in the grade of your children and get age appropriate suggestions. Feedback is that this a great tool for parents.

Grade 7 and 8 students are exploring online safety and looking at digital citizenship

Scientist in the classroom – kids are having a great time, kindergarten classes would like to have one more each, looking to council for the cost $540 – discussion around the reasoning for the need for a second session for these classes - APPROVED

Strings program, someone from the board is coming on Monday to present in the gym to grade 3 to 8, more information to follow

Valentine’s day dance on Feb 14 - $2 for each student – any money left over they are going to donate to the food drive

Agendas for next year, Ms Hewson was in contact with the company, estimate cost for council would be for 400, $2125 – discussion around the best way to have effective communication between parents and students, whether it’s an app or using the agendas more effectively.



	4. Treasurer’s Report
	We have transferred $7000 from pizza with a balance remaining of $1300 before our new orders.

We have transferred $16927.64 from the school fundraising account with the Christmas baskets total of $4429.50 remaining.

The principal has committed $4500 towards the playground as well.

This gives us a total of $34157.14

We have currently paid out 

536.34 pole removal  

3575.60 trees {4}

379.64 sports equipment

240.00 volleyball tournament

129.23 pool for swim meet

540.00 scientist in the classroom

Total $5400.81

Expenses left; $2825 Armour stone,                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        $3164 Sod

$2700 Painting

$2400 Moving B-ball nets

$1500 Funnell Ball

$1200 Basketball shirts

$2276.94 Apple laptop Music

$1460 remaining for Scientist in the classroom

Total $17525.94

Expenses total $22926.75  Funds $34157.14 Difference left $11230.99



	5. Fundraising Report
	Dance a thon – in the spring –Students to get pledges for dancing, for every $10 donation they will receive a draw ticket and purchase some small prizes to be drawn that day.  Looking to sell glow necklaces or bracelets, perhaps have some snacks for sale during the dance.  This will be the last fundraiser of the year.



	6.  New Business
	Planning for 2018/2019 School Council – Kate will be stepping down at the end of this year, so as a group we need to look into networking with parents to get more volunteers.
Technology in the Classroom – Discussion around the appropriate use of technology in the classroom and when technology is supposed to be used for school work and children aren’t using it appropriately.  If parents have concerns with mis-use during classroom projects, please address with the teacher.




Next Meeting

Thursday March 22, 2018

6:30-8:00pm

School Library
PAGE  
5

[image: image1]